                                   Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Bridport RFC

                                           Held at the Pavilion, Bridport Leisure Centre

                                                    Friday 8th June 2018 at 7.30pm

Present :                   See Attached List

Apologies :  Robert Wheelwright, Simon Scott, Mark Banham, Jansen Murless, Tom Gamwell, Grant ConnollY,

                        Tim Farrell.

Minutes of the Last AGM
 Gavin Norman proposed and Stuart Briggs seconded minutes of last AGM be approved.

Matters Arising :       None
Chairmans Report :

Allan Staerck said the club has come to another very busy year culminating with the clubs 50th Anniversary Ball replacing the  end of season dinner. The Ball brought together many past and present members and along with the rest of the club I would like to thank Gavin Norman and Stuart Briggs for all their hard work in making it such  a successful night.

Having been promoted back to Dorset & Wilts Division South 1 this season, we hoped to build on the positive development of the last year and consolidate our position in the league. In September as the season started, unfortunately we lost the services of Wes Lewis, the first team coach, who accepted a coaching position at Gloucester Rugby Club. However we were fortunate that Mitch Waters and Garth Thomson both stepped up to help with the coaching throughout the rest of the season. For the coming season, former player and coach, Lee Burdett has agreed to take on the role of first team coach.

We made a very good start to the season with a home win over North Dorset 2nds but then towards the middle of the season appeared to lose our way, particularly at away games, where once again on occasions we struggled to field a full complement of players. As the season progressed a number of colts became old enough to to be able to step up and play for the first team. We struggled in the second half of the season with a run of poor results, not helped by the loss of our captain for a period of time. However we rallied, and in the last game of the season had a good win, completing the double over North Dorset. Even with the considerable efforts of Guy Livingston and Grant Connolly and team captain Daragh McLoughlin we only just managed to survive, staving off relegation to finish third from bottom of league. 

The junior section has had another good year and grown in numbers through the hard work and commitment of a number of coaches at all age groups. This section has been led over the past year by junior chairman Noel Gregory and supported by a team of helpers, and on behalf of the club would like to thank them all for their contribution.

With the significant help of some club members we were able to reconstitute some waste ground at the end of the clubhouse and established two new small pitches which helped accommodate some of the ever increasing numbers of junior players. With the demise of the cricket club we were able to purchase the adjacent cricket pavilion which has become a pitch side base for some of the junior teams on Sunday mornings. There are further plans to develop another small junior pitch once the cricket nets have been removed. During the year Dorset & Wilts RFU honoured Stuart King, our long serving treasurer, by presenting him with Volunteer of the Year in recognition of his long term service to Bridport RFC.

Finally, I would like to express my thanks and gratitude to all members of the committee and club volunteers who have had an input  in running the club and without whose help and support the club would not function.

Treasurers Report :
Stuart King said financial audit showed that both income and expenditure were up, however the accounts showed a surplus profit of £400. Most membership income and sponsors draw were similar however junior membership increased by £2,200. Match day draws were up thanks to Gavin Norman and Jansen Murless. The control of clubs merchandise was tighter and costs were covered.

Expenditure showed a loss on LC accounts of £2,000 ie. bar profits less LC costs. However the current year has shown a large increase in bar takings thanks to several club member parties.

Kit and equipment costs were up and there were purchases of new TV’s and kitchen ovens. Costs for junior catering were £2666 against a turnover of £5,000. The juniors have provided 1800 meals over the season and with the new ovens have provided excellent meals all season.

The accounts show the club has £74,000 in bank/building society accounts with assets of £2,800.

There were questions on referees costs being up which Stuart explained and why the miscellaneous costs were much higher. He explained this included £1,000 for new player insurance, £354 & £114 for SKY contracts and £220 for the clubs Pitchero website which is a one off payment.

Peter Brook thanked Stuart for all his work and excellent accounts. Guy Livingston proposed and Gavin Norman seconded acceptance of accounts. Carried unanimous.

Junior Report :

Noel Gregory reported that the junior section was buoyant which is owing to key personnel such as Jesse Johnson, Gwen Alner, Charles English, Karen Hussey and all the coaches and parents. The target membership for all eleven age groups from Colts to U6/7’s was 220 and the section achieved 215 fully paid members and 3 supported owing to family circumstances. Over 170 Games  have been played and age groups are now recording victories over the likes of Dorchester and North Devon.

More than 1700 meals have been served from clubhouse kitchen, with the new ovens keeping us safe and efficient.

The target membership for next season is 230 and the section has an active recruitment program with all local schools, and it is the hope and intention to eventually establish girl sections for U13’S upward. There will be a 50th Fun Day event for juniors, Mums, Dads and siblings to celebrate our 50th year, which will be held on Sunday 16th September.

The West Dorset Education Authority have again asked the club to run the Schools Tag Festival  in March.

There will be a ‘recce’ visit to Leg-Cap- Ferret in France this June to establish a club ‘Twinning’ with Julian Hussy, Terry Mackintosh and himself visiting.

The clubs junior membership fees are considerably lower than any other club in area and they will be discussing next years subs at next junior meeting.

The support from the senior players in junior training sessions has been a great success and any future commitment will be greatly appreciated.

A final comment is that all visiting teams compliment Bridport RFC on the hospitality shown and the quality of our meals. They commend us on the excellence of the clubhouse and changing rooms , and the superb condition of our pitches. The latter owing to in great part to Clive Greening.

Appointment of Officers : 

a/  President                        : Peter Brook.                   Only nomination

      Peter had stated he was prepared to stand but unfortunately has to be out of the country for 3 months mid

      season. He was elected unanimously regardless.                                                    

b/  Chairman                       :  Julian Hussey                 Only nomination

      Julian proposed a vote of thanks to Allan Staerck who was standing down. Julian said the next few months we need to move forward. We need to put in a progressive move of juniors moving through to seniors. Players will be welcome at committee meetings where their views will be listened too.

c/  Vice-Chairman              :  Gavin Norman                                      Only nomination 

d/  Secretary                       :  John Patten                                                       “                          

e/  Treasurer                       :  Stuart King                                                        “                                      

f/   Junior Chairman           :  Noel Gregory                                                    “
g/  Fixture Secretary          :  Kevin Harte                                                       “                                                                                                                                                        

h/  1st Team Manager.      : Guy Livingston/Grant Connolly.       To run team jointly                                                         

i/   1st Team Captain          :  Daragh McLaughlin                            Only  nomination                                                

j/  Social Secretary            :  Gavin Norman                                                   “
k/  Grounds                        :  Clive Greening                                                   “         Club members will support on rota                       

l/  VP Co-ordinator           :  Peter Brook                                                         “                                                                                                         

m/ GMS                              :  Guy Livingston                                                    “

n/ Publicity Officer           :  Stuart Briggs                                         Only nomination  

P/ Safeguarding                :  Simon Peck                                                         “

q/ Volunteer Co-ord        :                          This position was thought to be co-ordinated through committee.

                                                                        Noel Gregory said the juniors would use a group to push for help.          

Any Other Business :

a/ Stuart Briggs he would propose at committee to create a Business Sub-Committee consisting of himself,

     Ayo Fraser, Noel Gregory and a new VP joining next  season. This proposal was well received with a view to

     raising funds.

b/ Alan Staerck said SKY had been booked at a cost of £372 to show England games in South Africa for the 

     next two weekends in June.

c/ The club has received £750 from RBS sponsors towards junior communal day in September and work party 

     on Saturday 23rd June. Proposed carry out work pre England game at 4.00pm

d/ Lee Burdett proposed a new club sign advertising games on roadside. Bring up at committee.

e/ Rory Greening suggested a scoreboard. Proposed job for Business committee.

f/ Ayo Fraser suggested a the club has scaled match fees. Committee to review.

g/ Rob Sullivan suggested upgrading floodlights. Committee to review.

h/ Rob Sullivan asked if club can take control of bar. Club has discussed the problems of this with LC in past. It

     was proposed committee re-look at this with LC on club needs and practicalities. Lee Burdett said he would

     like to have bar open after some training nights with possible food.

i/ Next years subs will be discussed at committee.

j/ Noel Gregory asked about the possibility LC would take part of roadside pitch for car park. Peter Brook said

   himself and Allan Staerck were the clubs reps on LC committee and would monitor any proposals.

During the evening presentation cheques of £650 each were presented to the Dorset Air Ambulance and Weldmar Cancer. These were proceeds of draw held at the clubs 50th Anniversary Ball and were well received by both charities.

No further business the meeting closed 9.15pm.

Club Chairman

Julian Hussey

